TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 13 FEBRUARY 2024 AT 7.00 PM

AT THE BEN CLEUCH CENTRE, TILLICOULTRY
Agenda item 1 - Welcome and Apologies: GMcA chaired tonight’s meeting and welcomed those present.
Community councillors present: William Lamb (WL), Robert McAulay (RMcA), Ewart McAuslane (EMcA), Gillian McAuslane (GMcA), Robert McClelland (RMcC), Ian Millar (IM), Alex Robertson (AR), Helen Saunders (HS) and Melanie White (MW).

Others in attendance: Elizabeth Calder, Jacqueline Cavellini, Councillor Fiona Law and Catriona Scott.
Apologies: Provost Donald Balsillie, Ronnie Beveridge and PC James Miller.
Agenda item 2 - Police report: this will be added to our noticeboard.  
Agenda item 3 – Development of Anti-social Behaviour Strategy – Catriona Scott, Senior Manager (Secondary Education & Communities), People Directorate, Clacks Council, joined us and said that Clacks Council’s Community Safety Strategy ended in 2017 and she has been approached to reinstate/update this.  She has already met with all the other community councils in Clackmannanshire for their feedback.  A toolkit has been developed for school pupils to provide their views.  An online consultation is also currently running.  There are several stakeholders, including the police, fire service, housing department and the tenants’ federation plus alcohol/drugs partnerships.  RMcC asked if there was a budget for this and she confirmed that Clacks Council is trying to deal with it internally but will require some external funding.  When asked for our feedback we advised that youth disorder is an issue – social spaces and youth activities would help as they feel they have nothing to do.  One of the gripes of those living in the Hillfoots is it appears that all funding goes to Alloa.  EMcA mentioned the OYCI (that we have provided EDF funding to) is a positive influence in Tillicoultry. EMcA pointed out that three properties have been affected by arson and there are threats of violence and actual violence and vandalism.  He also mentioned the constant vandalism at the bus stops with the panels being smashed.  He feels that we’re at the far end of the spectrum and it is fortunate no-one has been killed.  Some householders are terrified in their homes which are being targeted and they are also having to meet the repair costs of vandalised doors and windows.  Reinstatement of CCTV along the High Street might go some way towards stopping incidents such as bricks being thrown at vans. Limitations on what the police can do with the youths is frustrating when they are underage and the parents are not interested in disciplining them, and also when affected empty properties are privately owned.  Speeding is an issue in certain areas but Clacks Council have previously advised that as no-one had died and there had been no serious accidents nothing would be done about it.  RMcC asked if there is any sense of any difference that can be made with the new strategy and Catriona confirmed yes and that the consultations have been very useful.  They are also looking at how the authorities in Finland had successfully dealt with their serious issues.  The consultation closes in mid-March with the information becoming available in June.
Agenda item 4 - Minutes of previous meeting on 9 January 2024: the draft Minutes had been circulated and were approved - proposed by IM and seconded by WL.  Update on actions not on the agenda: (i) RB to establish a date for representatives from the Andrew Carnegie UK Trust to attend a meeting and (ii) EMcA to provide a photo for our Facebook page of the dog poo stencil he used at Tilly Baptist Church’s recent litter pick.
Agenda item 5 - Updates from elected members:  Cllr Law said that the budget process is underway and that no decisions will be taken until the budget meeting and none of them will be easy.  GMcA believes that if the council outsourced the consultation they would save money.  There was a lengthy discussion with Cllr Law around our concerns about the budget proposals to cut school transport for some pupils who live within a defined distance of Alva Academy and the potential implications for those having to walk, eg road safety, weather conditions, the pupils who won’t bother attending school if they have to walk there and back, etc.
Agenda item 6 – Clacks Council’s budget engagement process:  EMcA had circulated his draft response to all CCs prior to the meeting.  He said that if he’s not heard from any CCs objecting to his comments then it is assumed that they approve.  All CCs present approved the response and are happy for EMcA to proceed with submitting the comments to Clacks Council’s consultation on the CC’s behalf.
Agenda item 7 – Treasurer’s report/EDF microgrants: EMcA advised that Tilly Primary School has requested £200 for their World Book Day event which can be paid from our events grant.  RMcC suggested that Coalsnaughton Primary School should be offered the same amount and EMcA will look into this.  A microgrant application has been received from Alva Academy seeking funds towards a gazebo to use at their MacMillan fundraising events.  Both approved by all CCs present.

Agenda item 8 - AOCB: (i) MW mentioned that Graeme Clark of Tic Toc had asked if the CC could take over the funds in the Tic Toc bank account, with certain conditions being applied to what these can be spent on - EMcA suggested that we could add the OAP funds (£600) to this and hold them until needed.  There is a separate account that it could be held in.  WL asked about getting the clock working again but MW explained Clacks Council’s stance on it being too dangerous to access the clock workings as the step ladder is in a very poor and unsafe condition and there are no plans or funding to remedy this and that the funds held by TicToc were only enough to hold awareness events and purchase promotional merchandise for these; (ii) Graeme had also asked if Tilly Baptist Church could have some of our litter pickers as the Hillfoots Vixens (ladies rugby team) helped at their most recent one and they don’t have enough for when they help out at future picks – it was agreed that the church is welcome to have ours or possibly apply for a microgrant to purchase more; (iii) HS mentioned that she knows someone who is keen to join the community council when he moves here in a few months. 
Agenda item 9 - Date and venue of next meeting: the next meeting of the CC will be on Tuesday 12 March at the Ben Cleuch Centre, Tillicoultry, from 7.00 pm to 9.00 pm. 
